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3rd March 2016
Dear Parents,

As usual we have been extremely busy over the last month in school with so many activities both during and outside school hours.

Catholic Schools Week

We had a great start to February with Catholic Schools Week during which the whole school worked on common themes in Religion based on the theme of Mercy.  Once again there was 
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a fantastic turn out for Grandparents’ Day and it was lovely to have so many Grannies 
and Grandads here to join in with the children in the prayer service.

E-safety
This was followed by Internet Safety Week, when we focussed closely on the dangers 
that we need to be aware of when online.

We all need to remember that online gaming needs to be monitored closely as it can open up access to strangers, and also to be aware of the age restrictions on play station games etc. It is so easy to overlook these and the content of these games can be extremely shocking even though they might appear to be harmless.
In particular we need to monitor closely how children are using smart-phones as these generally provide full internet access.

Texting and messaging on social media is becoming a real problem everywhere so please keep a very close watch on your child regarding this. If communicating this way is causing any upset to your child whatsoever, it is often an indication that he/she is not mature enough yet to handle this type of technology safely, sensibly or responsibly!
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PLEASE LOOK AT E-SAFETY INFORMATION IN PARENT AREA  www.stpatrickspsarmagh.com
Car Parking
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Thank you all those who abide by our request to use the Harps Car Park.  Our school car park is simply not big enough to cater for any more than staff safely, and at all costs we want to avoid injury to a child.  At particularly busy times we have been forced to close the gates because of people insisting on driving in when the car park is already overcrowded.

Applications have been made to DENI to improve the safety by provision 
of electronic gates and security access improvements including fencing 
and we are still waiting for action to be taken regarding this.

School Website

Please have a regular look at our school website www.stpatrickspsarmagh.com  to catch up on the various activities and current news. Staff put a lot of effort into this site which has been highly praised by a great number of people from our school community and beyond!

Trocaire
During Lent we hope to raise a substantial amount of money to support the Trocaire campaign. We had a very informative talk from their representative Gemma McCourt who highlighted the difference that we can make at home for those in need far away.

As part of this fund raising we are having an Easter Egg Raffle on Wednesday 23rd March. Tickets go on sale from Monday 14th March costing £1 each. There will be at least 3 Easter eggs to be won in each class plus an overall prize for Key Stage 1 and another for Key Stage 2!
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If any parent would like to donate an Easter egg for use in the raffle it would be greatly appreciated.
There will also be an overall prize of a Hamper!

Healthy Break and Lunch

Please do your best to support healthy breaks by ensuring that your child 
has only fresh fruit/vegetables and only milk/water for their morning break. 

Also, it would be helpful if you encouraged your child to bring home their leftovers in their lunchbox so that you can see how well they have eaten. Many children have lunches which largely comprise of handy but unhealthy “fillers” including too many biscuits, crisps and sweets.

Parent Evenings

As you know we run support evenings from time to time which aim to guide parents in ways to support their child’s learning at home.  These are extremely valuable and when you attend these, not only does it help you to support him/her, but also it lets your child see that you value their education and that you are working in partnership with us – for them!

Those who have attended in the past have found the sessions to be interesting and valuable.
On Tuesday 8th March there will be a Literacy information evening on developing comprehension strategies. This is aimed at parents from P.4-7 but parents of younger children are most welcome.
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Sainsburys Tokens For Schools
We would be grateful for any tokens for schools that you collect
(or even get from a relative/friend who may be collecting) as these 
can be exchanged for sports and play equipment for schools.

If you have any, please send them in with your child.
Dear Pope Francis – Book Launch

Finally, we were extremely privileged to have Archbishop Eamon Martin in school yesterday for the only Irish book launch event for this marvellous publication containing many letters sent to Pope Francis by children from all around the world. Pope Francis replied to these and we enjoyed hearing Archbishop Eamon read some of these to the P.3-7 children at a special assembly yesterday.  The choir sang beautifully, some P.7s read some interesting quotes from Pope Francis and all of the children made us so proud with their respectful and mannerly behaviour.
Copies can be ordered through the school (£11.99 each) if you would like to send payment in advance to the school office by Friday 11th March.
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We wish the P.4 children well for their First Penance coming up very soon on Thursday 10th March at 6.00pm and the P.7 children for their Ceremony of Light (Confirmation preparation) on Saturday 12th March at 7.00pm.
         Thank you all for your continued support      
                 J. Monaghan
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